
 

 

MCS Bank Announces Staff Appointments  

LEWISTOWN-March 2017- MCS Bank has announced the appointment of several staff members to new 
roles following the Bank’s Annual Meeting.  
 
Nicole Augustine, Assistant Vice President/Comptroller/Assistant Secretary, was 
appointed to Vice President.  
 
Augustine joined MCS Bank in 2002 as the Accounting Assistant.  She was 
promoted to Senior Accountant in 2008 and promoted to Assistant Vice 
President/Comptroller in 2014. 
 
Augustine is an alumna of Juniata College, earning Bachelor of Science degrees in 
Accounting and Negotiation Studies. 
 
Active in the community, Augustine has served in various capacities for the 
Mifflin-Juniata United Way and currently remains active serving ROFF.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Teresa Daubert, Branch Operations Manager, was appointed to Assistant Vice President.   
 
Daubert joined MCS Bank in 2004 as a Service Representative.  In 2007, she 
transferred to the Operations Department. She was promoted to Deposit Operations 
Manager in 2011.    
 
Daubert serves on the Compliance Committee and actively supports the bank’s 
community outreach efforts by participating in various service projects and marketing 
initiatives.   

Daubert holds a Deposit Operations Diploma from the American Bankers 
Association (ABA).   

 

 

 

 



 

Kelly Hicks, Loan Administration Manager, was appointed to Assistant Vice 
President. 
 
Hicks joined MCS Bank in 2003 as a Loan Processor.  In 2007, she was promoted 
to Credit Administration Specialist and took on the role of Loan Officer in 
2009.  She was promoted to Loan Administrative Manager in 2014.  She also 
serves on the Bank’s Compliance Committee.   
 
Prior to joining MCS Bank, Hicks worked six years at Beneficial Finance as a 
Customer Service Representative/Sales Associate.  

 

 

 

 
 
 
Commercial Lender, Randy Miller, was appointed to Assistant Vice President. 
 
Miller joined MCS Bank in 2009 as the bank’s Commercial Lender.  Miller also 
serves as Assistant Secretary, since his appointment to this role in 2014.   
 
Immediately prior to joining MCS Bank, Miller served as the Operations Manager 
for E.R. Rhodes & Son, LLC.  for 12 years.  Miller’s banking career began in 1994, 
at the former Lewistown Trust Company, where he served as a Commercial 
Lender for 4 years.   
 
Miller is an alumnus of Susquehanna University’s Sigmund Weis School of 
Business in 1992, graduating Summa Cum Laude from the schools’ Honors 
Program.  He holds a Bachelor of Science degree in Business Administration with 
an emphasis in finance.  
 
Miller actively serves on several boards of directors in the community. 
 


